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SUPERVISED LEAVING CERTIFICATE STUDY 2023 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian/Student, 

Timetabled supervised study for Leaving Certificate students who wish to take part (register through form, link 
in school app notification)  will begin on Monday 22nd May 2023 and will run up to Thursday 1st June 2023 (2 
weeks).  Study will take place in designated classrooms and students will be assigned a designated work 
space which will be appropriately distanced for comfort.  Study will begin at 9.10am each morning and will end 
at 3.55pm on Monday to Thursday and at 1.25pm on Friday. 

Students attending study must: 

• Be on time each morning. 

• Sit at their designated desk. 

• Have all necessary books and equipment with them in advance. 

• Refrain from disrupting study or distracting others.  This includes leaving the room unnecessarily. 

• Continue to work until dismissed by the supervisor. 

• Comply with the directions of the supervisor at all times. 
 
The morning break and lunchtime will be taken at the normal time (break at 11.10am for 15 minutes, lunch at 
1.25pm for 30 minutes). 
 
Students will have access to a toilet during study but are asked to keep the use of toilets to a minimum to 
prevent distraction to others.  Students may bring a bottle of water to the study room, but are not permitted to 
eat in the study hall.  Students are not permitted to use their mobile phones during study, unless under 
the direction of the supervisor.  Mobiles phones must be kept on silent at all times.  This is to prevent 
distraction to others.  Please note that attendance at study equates to attendance at school and consequently, 
school uniform must be worn. 
 
Attendance at study presumes acceptance of the above conditions.  Ultimately, the creation of a calm, quiet 
environment that is conducive to study for all is of high regard.  The above conditions are in place to mimic the 
exam environment for the State examinations which will be beneficial to all to rehearse in advance of the 
exams in June.  Students who disrupt will be given one opportunity to correct behaviour, thereafter they will be 
requested to study at home.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to wish all our Leaving Certificate students the very best of luck with their 
studies and examinations in the coming weeks. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Dayna Byrne 
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